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DEO Communiqué 
 

 

DATE: May 20, 2021 

 

TO: Local Workforce Development Boards 

  

FROM: Steven Gustafson, Administrator, Bureau of One-Stop and Program Support  

 

SUBJECT: Training and Employment Guidance Letter 13-16, Change 1 

 

PURPOSE 

 

The U.S. Department of Labor issued Training and Employment Guidance Letter TEGL 13-16, 

Change 1 on May 17, 2021.  This guidance provides clarification on Registered Apprenticeship 

Programs (RAPs) as WIOA Title I Eligible Training Providers (ETPs).  This TEGL does not 

change any of the existing guidance in TEGL 13-16.  

 

Please forward questions related to this communication to Isabelle Potts at 

Isabelle.Potts@deo.myflorida.com.   

 

ACTION REQUIRED 

 

Share this information with staff and other interested parties involved in the development and 

expansion of RAPS and the management of ETPs. 

   

AUTHORITY 

 

The United States Department of Labor 
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